
From: Socha, Betty <BSocha@scsengineers.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2024 4:01 PM 
To: Koepke, Cynthia L - DNR 
Subject: RE: Marshall Court Investors 02-13-582444 
Attachments: B2a_Soil Contamination.pdf; B2b_Residual Soil Contamination.pdf; Page 

2_2018-09-17 - Lodgic Shell Plan Set.pdf 
 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Flagged 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Hi Cindy, 
The following is in response to your email below. Sorry for the delay. 
The attached Fig.B2a shows where the contaminated soil was located pre-redevelopment. Also shown 
are the pre-development and current property lines and parcel lines. 
Fig.B2b shows the areas that were excavated and the depths to which each area was excavated. The 
excavation for the redevelopment extended to the current property line on three sides and to the pre-
redevelopment property line on the east side (area shown in blue on Fig B2b). All of the contaminated 
soil was excavated so there are no areas of residual contamination on the site. The two samples SS-2 
and SS-3 were taken from the excavation side walls and represent off-site fill soils that remain on the 
adjoining property. 
It is my understanding the an NFA determination is appropriate for the site since the only contamination 
present was the contaminated fill soil all of which has been removed and properly disposed. I had 
discussed the NFA determination with Mike and I believe this is consistent with how the DNR is currently 
handling this kind of case. 
I hope this helps. The property and parcel lines are pretty confusing. I think the attached figures are 
better than the original submittal. 
Also attached is the existing conditions map that references the sources for the parcel and property 
lines. 
Please let me know if you have questions. 
Thank you, 
 
 
Betty J. Socha, PhD, PG 
Senior Project Manager/Hydrogeologist 
SCS ENGINEERS 
608.212.6664 (cell) 
 

From: Koepke, Cynthia L - DNR <Cynthia.Koepke@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, February 25, 2021 3:53 PM 
To: Socha, Betty <BSocha@scsengineers.com> 
Subject: Marshall Court Investors 02-13-582444 



 

 

Hi Betty, 
I have had some preliminary communication with the closure committee about this NFA 
request. They would like some additional information and clarification: 

1. Soil contamination map 
2. Residual soil contamination map 
3. Some clarification of why asking for NFA instead of a standard closure (did you have 

some communication with Mike about how to handle wrapping up this project?) 
 
Thanks. I’m out tomorrow but in next week; let me know if you’d like to talk about it.  
 
Hope you’re doing well— 
Cindy 
 
 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Cindy Koepke, P.G. 
[she/her/hers] 

Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
South Central Region 
3911 Fish Hatchery Road 
Fitchburg WI 53711 
PHONE NUMBER: 608-219-2181 
Email: cynthia.koepke@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 

    
 

 This email originated from outside of SCS Engineers. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
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